KEN PAXTON

ATTORNEY GENERAL OF TEXAS

April 11, 2019

Mayor Ron Nirenberg
Members of the City Council
City of San Antonio

P.O. Box 839966

San Antonio, Texas 78283

Re:  Open Records Request
Dear Mayor Nirenberg and City Councilmembers:

On March 28, 2019, Attorney General Ken Paxton wrote to you concerning the City of San
Antonio’s discriminatory treatment of Chick-fil-A in the City’s concessionaire contract for the San
Antonio International Airport. In that letter, General Paxton indicated that this Office would open
an investigation into the matter.

Please provide this Office with public records on the following topics from the time period
beginning January 1, 2019 to April 9, 2019:

¢ Communications between or among any city councilmember and other
councilmembers, city employees, and/or third parties concerning the inclusion or
exclusion of Chick-fil-A in the concessionaire contract for the airport;

o Calendars of city councilmembers indicating meetings or phone calls regarding the
inclusion or exclusion of Chick-fil-A in the concessionaire contract;

o Records of meetings between or among any city councilmember and other city
councilmembers, city employees, and/or third parties concerning the inclusion or
exclusion of Chick-fil-A in the concessionaire contract; and

¢ Communications and records of city employees concerning the inclusion or
exclusion of Chick-fil-A in the concessionaire contract.

You may exclude attorney-client communications from the scope of this request.

Please deliver these records to my office no later than ten business days after your receipt
of this letter.
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Very tr‘%;rs’z/

Cleve Doty
Assistant Attorney General
Administrative Law Division

cc:  Moraima Mcgraw, Senior Public Information Officer



